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It was an honour and a challenge to serve as the president of the 
Rotary Club of Eaglehawk this past year. 
 
After being in business for over 20 years and thinking I knew 
HOW on lots of issues, I found out more about myself than ever. 
Rotary, being a volunteer organization, means you cannot use 
the same approach as you may in your own business, and as 
there is not a first warning letter system, this means you must 
learn to think differently. 
 
With the club meetings back to the club rooms it was time (I 
thought) to use our overhead screen more with the Powerpoint 
skills I have to give more information to members, and also use it 
to prompt Directors on their areas for reports. Feedback tells me 
it did work and as a result, the club business sessions had much 
more information and involvement then I have seen in past 
years. 
 
We started off with some power issues and me up a ladder to get 
the projector happening which was all good fun. 
 
The computer finally got replaced which has helped our 
presentation and has made us more professional when guest 
speakers or other Rotarians are at our meetings. 
 
With lower numbers in the room, I have felt members have grown 
closer in friendship and open conversion and this, I believe, is the 
foundation for a great Team, which was part of my presidential 
speech when I was inducted as president. 
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We are still working towards our purpose, but I think it will be 
focused on our community (Eaglehawk). Which with the new 
President elect, Eric Smith and new member John Pearce will 
better feed into our community.  This has already started with the 
community breakfasts and local support behind rotary member, 
Mary Preston and has also started to help with the future of 
Dahlia and Arts. 
 
The work ethic of the club with BBQ and Fundraising, particularly 
in the first half of 2022, has been fantastic. Members like PP 
Mick Costello are always ready to help and bring others in when 
required.  
 
The board has been very united and over the past few years has 
worked with no issues or nasty debates. 
 
The club's future under new President Geoff Gallagher and PE 
Eric Smith looks very promising, however we still need to work 
on recruiting more members to continue the club's success into 
the future. 
 
It was pleasure to induct a new member, Jennifer Sanderson, 
and she has fitted in well and was a great helper at the recent 
Easter book sale event  
 
The year saw long standing past member Howard Osborne pass 
away after a long sickness. The club assisted where required 
and it was a personal highlight when Viv Osborne thanked me, 
even though I was not present and it's good to see Lara 
Osborne, in the spirit of Howard, taking up a cause that can help 
people overseas. 
 
With long standing member Rita O'Brien away, PP John Gurr 
stepped up to help with the bookshop and I have enjoyed 
working with John and learning all about books. 
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It was good to see the Trivia night back with good support from 
other clubs and partnering with the Rotary club of Bendigo South. 
Fellowship director Brian Fitzpatrick had a successful Sunday 
morning breakfast and bush walk at the base of Lightning Hill 
and we were lucky enough to get DG Dale Hoy and his wife 
Maureen to attend. 
 
The efforts of our treasurer and executive support PP Alison 
Bacon has been to the high standard. Her attention to detail and 
her knowledge, together with willingness to support, has been 
invaluable. Of particular significance has been with respect to the 
management of our home, the California Gully Mechanics 
Institute. She has managed bookings, liaised with the Stroke 
Association and other stakeholders and looked after numerous 
logistic issues to ensure that we have an efficient and viable 
asset at our disposal. 
 
John Jones has done an exceptional job as club secretary with 
good information and plenty of BBQ’s and opportunities to get 
out in the community and fundraising with his Bendigo Wine 
Raffle. 
 
One of my pleasures was to watch Tim Watts in action at the 
CFA BBQ.  He is a man on a mission and I'm glad we have him 
in our club. 
  
With PP Ron Payne next year as DGE and as the 23/24 DG, 
there will be more focus on our club and we will have to step up 
to help where required. We have an exciting time ahead. 
   
Ron’s lovely wife Deb Payne has done a tough and most efficient 
job in producing the club’s newsletter even though there were 
times when we didn't feed her much information – a great job! 
 

Our panel beater member Trevor Lock, who can turn his hand to 
anything, again did an amazing job at “Christmas in Eaglehawk” 
with our Nativity Scene. 
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I would like to thank all the members who have supported me 
over the last 12 months with their kind words as, at times, we all 
second guess ourselves. 
 
Lastly to my wife, Lola, who has listened and helped when 
required.  THANKYOU for your support. 
 
The club's future under new President Geoff Gallagher and PE 
Eric Smith looks very promising, we still need to work, however, 
on recruiting more members to continue to build the club's 
success into the future. 
 
All the best Geoff, I hope you enjoy the ride. 
  
Cheers  
Gary Frank, President, 2021/22 

 
 

 
Object of Rotary 

 
The object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of Service as a basis 
of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to foster and encourage: 
 

First: The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 
 

Second:  High ethical standards in business and professions; the 
recognition of   worthiness of all useful occupations; and the dignifying 
by each Rotarian of his occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

 

Third: The application of the ideal of service by every Rotarian to his 
personal, business and community life. 

 

Fourth: The advancement of international understanding and goodwill, and 
peace through a world fellowship of business and professional people 

united in the ideal of service. 
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Our limited capacity to fundraise in this Rotary year has again 
curtailed our opportunities to fund international projects. 
 
With the support of Foundation Director, Ron Payne we have 
been able maintain our support for the End Polio program with an 
additional $1000 being contributed through our annual 
disbursement program. 
 
We did conduct a successful wine raffle – one dozen premium 
local wines – and so we were able to maintain our support for 
some programs. 
 

We have made a contribution of $2,000 to the father Ray 
Foundation in Pattaya, Thailand which we have renamed as the 
Howard Osborne scholarship. This supports children in an 
orphanage in Pattaya and is jointly administered by the Rotary 
Clubs of Eaglehawk and Pattaya. It is an ongoing commitment to 
celebrate Howard’s work with the foundation and to young 
children in Pattaya facing challenging circumstances. 
 

We also continued to support Bendigo Maubisse Friendship Inc 
with a contribution to their scholarship fund. We have four tertiary 
scholarships and our two earlier participants have now graduated 
and are contributing back to their community. In addition, we 
funded ten secondary school scholarships to support students in 
Maubisse to continue their education. We also continue to 
support the knitting project, now managed by Libby Hughes from 
RC Bendigo. This has evolved into a partnership with DIK and 
now sees the knitting goods being distributed to Maubisse and 
across the broader Timor Leste community. 
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INTERNATIONAL SERVICE 

 

DIRECTOR:  JOHN JONES 
 



We also responded to request from Alola village in Papua New 
Guinea. The village is on the Kokoda track and their main source 
of cash income is to act as porters for the trekkers. With the 
Covid crisis this source of income has not been available. 
President Gary has a personal connection with the village and 
knows some of the porters personally and it was wonderful to be 
able to support them. 
 
On a personal note we did have the tragic passing of PP Howard 
Osborne, PHF. Howard served as International Director for a 
number of years and initiated the ROSE program. His efforts 
have dramatically improved the life opportunities of numerous 
young people I Pattaya. He was always able to identify a need, 
recognise an opportunity and ‘just do it!’ Gone but not forgotten. 
 
John P Jones 
Director, International Service 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

First Rotary Club 
 

On the evening of February 23, 1905, Paul Harris and three friends, Sylvester Schiele, 
Gustavus Loehr, and Hiram Shorey, met in Loehr's business office in Room 711 of the 
Unity Building in downtown Chicago to discuss Paul's idea that businessmen should get 
together periodically for camaraderie and to enlarge their circle of business and 
professional  acquaintances. 
From their discussion came the idea for a men's club which would meet weekly and whose 
membership would be limited to one representative  from each business and profession. 
After enlisting a fifth member, Harry Ruggles, the group was formally organized as the 
Rotary Club of Chicago.  By the end of 1905, the club's roster showed a membership of 30 
with Sylvester Schiele as president and Ruggles as treasurer.  Paul Harris declined office 

in the new club and didn't become it’s president until two years later. 
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Although the membership of our club has declined over the past two 
years, we can be very proud of our achievements with respect to 
our support of The Rotary Foundation. As of the early part of 2022 
RC Eaglehawk was recognised as the No. 1 club in District 9800 for 
per capita giving to the Rotary Foundation. This is an outstanding 
achievement. 
 

Our Board continued its focus on Foundation with the significant 
contribution of $5000.00 towards the Annual Fund. I commend the 
club on again achieving this goal. Our club fundraising efforts 
towards ‘End Polio’ also continued with a donation of $1551. This 
figure was further added to by sponsorship in support of my ‘Walk 
with Us” endeavour which raised a further $1028.00. 
  

 
Presentation of our cheque to The Rotary Foundation at this year’s District Conference in 

Albury 
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THE ROTARY FOUNDATION 

 

DIRECTOR:  RON PAYNE 
 



Although we did not achieve our goal of having 100% club member 
involvement as either a Centurion ($100 contribution within the year) 
or Every Rotarian Every Year (any level of contribution towards TRF 
within the year), we were still very active with fourteen of our 
nineteen members having contributed.  
Our membership of the Paul Harris Society ($US1000 within the 
year) presently sits at three and those members are acknowledged 
for their ongoing commitment. 
 
There is wonderful, new energy in RC Eaglehawk, however the 
changing face of its membership means there is further work to be 
done in terms of new members becoming aware of how Foundation 
functions, and in understanding how they might support its 
fundraising efforts.  
 
Current District Foundation Chair, PDG Murray Verso, has 
developed a range of informative presentations on Foundation and I 
encourage our incoming Foundation Director, Gary Frank, to access 
these in order to continue taking us forward. Incoming District 
Foundation Chair, PDG Grant Hocking, is also very knowledgeable 
and will be a good support in guiding our future Foundation efforts. 
 
I wish incoming President Geoff Gallagher, Foundation Director 
Gary, and all members of our club well for a successful 2022-23 
year and trust that we can maintain our commitment to the important 
work of The Rotary Foundation.  
 
Ron Payne 
Foundation Director 2021-22 
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Whilst the youth activities for our club have continued to be lower 
key, there has still been a range of events to acknowledge and 
celebrate all the same. 
 

Lynne Cooper has continued to drive a lot of this Youth work. She 
has a real commitment to and passion for the youth programs run 
through Rotary. Lynne is to be thanked for her on-going work in this 
area.   
 
The Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA) did not go ahead in 
December 2021, but we are hopeful it will take place this year. Our 
Club may be able to sponsor or share sponsorship of a participant, 
as it’s a wonderful programme.    
   
The National Youth Science Forum. The Forum (NYSF) was held 
on- line in January 2021 over a two-week period. Despite the lack of 
face-to-face content, all 6 students reported it was an amazing 
experience. Thanks to Allison Bacon as Eaglehawk RC Treasurer 
for acting as the ‘banker’ for this event. One of our past ESC 
students, Jemma Pearce (now attending BSSC) spoke to our club 
about her NYSF experience and impressed the members with her 
enthusiasm and positive attitude.    
Our Club contributed $660.00 to the Bendigo Cluster, for this year’s 
National Youth Science Forum.  
 

The Rotary Exchange Program continues to be on hold due to 
COVID.  
 

Teamwork with our Cluster Youth Directors. This programme 
continues to be highly successful as the five Bendigo Youth 
Directors plus those from  Rochester,  Echuca  and  Castlemaine   
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YOUTH SERVICES REPORT 
 

DIRECTOR:  MICK COSTELLO 
 



meet quarterly to share ideas, pool resources, and generally 
encourage us all to continue the Rotary Youth work. This is easy to 
organise and is often given as an example to other clubs to 
encourage teamwork and generate more positive outcomes for our 
future leaders.    
 
As a club we were actively involved in the Imagination Library 
fundraising event, providing free breakfast for all attendees. Our 
club has since made a financial donation of $3,000-00 toward 
providing resources, to then be distributed to the children (youth) in 
our community. Thanks also to John Jones for his communication 
and making the links between our club and this valuable 
programme. 
  
We were again active with the School Scholarship Program, 
providing scholarships to the total value of $300-00 to our local 
schools (California Gully Primary School, Eaglehawk Primary 
School, Eaglehawk North Primary School, Lightning Reef Primary 
School, St. Liborius School and Raywood Primary School).  
In addition, we provided $1200.00 in Scholarships for Eaglehawk 
Secondary College. 
 
Again, thanks to Alison Bacon for her co-ordination of the  
‘Prep Bags’ initiative, providing a bag containing educational items 
to encourage and support learning activities at home (i.e. book, 
dice, crayons, highlighters, cards, pencils, pencil case, writing pencil 
and Rotary Book shop voucher) for all Prep students at our local 
schools. This involved a financial commitment of $1,500-00 from our 
Club. 
I would like to thank our club members for their continued support 
for our club’s activities and in particular, the support for our youth 
programmes.   
     
Mick Costello  
Youth Director   
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MEMBERSHIP 
 

DIRECTOR: MICK COSTELLO 
 
 

It has been good to be able to meet at the clubrooms again and 
enjoy both the fellowship and invited guest speakers again. This 
weekly face to face contact of members has continued to be 
important. 
   

Doug Harrison resigned in 2021 due to health reasons and I would 
like to thank him for his lengthy dedication to our Eaglehawk Rotary 
Club and the local community. Thanks to Lyn also for her ‘behind 
the scenes’ help and we wish them both well.  
  
Carolyn Robinson resigned from our club late in 2021. We wish her 
well and thank her for her years of service including being the first 
Female President of our Club. 
 

Tim Watts was inducted to our club at the last changeover (June 
2021) and Jenny Sanderson joined our club in September. We 
thank them again for their time and commitment to Rotary and our 
community. 
  

John Pearce is joining our club as a new member and is to be 
inducted at this changeover meeting. Again, I offer a welcome to 
John and thank him for his willingness to commit to our Eaglehawk 
Rotary Club and the wider community.  
   

As part of my role as Membership I continued to send out text 
messages for attendance - whilst it may have seemed another 
‘nagging text’, it also kept me in touch with everyone.  
 

The Community Breakfast initiative (as initiated by Geoff) is a good 
idea and will continue to grow. I believe that, whilst it is not about 
‘Rotary’ and promoting membership, it is about connecting people 
and again promoting our club in our local community. 
   

Mick Costello, Membership Director  
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The year got off to a flying start with a sausage sizzle at Bunnings. 
 

In August it was decided to cancel a proposed Christmas raffle 
which was to be held in conjunction with the Bendigo South Rotary 
club. The cancellation was due to the rapidly expanding COVID 19 
variety Omicron.  

I had made an inquiry with “Keep Victoria beautiful” and their Adopt 
a highway program. Eaglehawk Rotary was accepted into the 
program and Mick Costello and I had received a safety induction. 
My initial contact a Keep Victoria Beautiful then retired, and no 
further contact was made or received, it was decided to wait until 
our club had more members available to conduct this work.  

Alison Bacon and I attended the Rochester Rotary Club’s 
community breakfast, which is held on a regular basis and has been 
attended by Alison frequently. The purpose of the breakfast is to 
bring representative members from all different parts of their 
community together, sharing their ideas about working to improve 
their local area. It was decided that Eaglehawk could run a similar 
project and it was proposed to run at least one community breakfast 
in the new year to gauge our community’s appetite for such a 
meeting. 

November saw the Rotary Club of Camberwell attend our meeting 
and give a report on ROMP which is Rotary Outreach Myeloma 
Program. This program has been adopted by our club however 
COVID has impacted us, as it has many other clubs’ ability to 
support it. 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 

DIRECTOR:  GEOFF GALLAGHER 
 



December saw us catering for the La Trobe University Christmas 
break-up as well as a BBQ for the Stroke Associations Christmas 
break-up. 
 

Some members attended the Eaglehawk Dahlia and Arts meeting to 
determine the future of the festival, there was great enthusiasm from 
all members of the community at the meeting for the festival to 
continue in some form, more meetings were scheduled. 
 

Many thanks to Trevor Lock for his restoration of the wonderful 
Nativity statues that have been a tradition within the Eaglehawk 
community for many years. 
  
As it was last year, the Nativity scene was assembled in Rita 
O’Brien’s Rotary bookshop, allowing members of the public to 
appreciate its beauty and significance up close. The Town Hall was 
decorated with Christmas trees and lighting for the Christmas 
period. 
 

The new year saw the cancellation of our Australia Day breakfast 
yet again due to the ever-increasing numbers of COVID cases. It 
was decided that we could not guarantee the safety of ourselves, 
our guests and the public, another disappointing cancellation as 
much work had gone into its preparation. Not all bad news as 
secondary College teacher, John Pearce, was bestowed the honour 
of Eaglehawk Citizen of the Year for 2022 recognising a 50-year 
teaching career in and outside the classroom. It was decided to 
present John his award at a suitable time in the future. 
 

In early February we cooked a BBQ for the CFA competitions which 
is held at Weeroona Oval over both days of the weekend, followed 
by another Bunnings sausage sizzle a fortnight later. 
 

March saw a busy weekend with the bookshop opening for 
extended hours on Friday, Saturday and Sunday in association with 
the Dahlia and Arts weekend. We also held a book stall featuring 
gardening books at the Dahlia competition which was held at the 
Senior Citizens building in Darling St.  
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On the Sunday we had a presence at the Sunday Family Day to 
distribute book vouchers to be redeemed at our book shop.  

April saw our inaugural community breakfast which was held at our 
clubrooms on April 1st. The community representation was not quite 
as broad as we would have hoped but it was a very positive start. 
Our Mayor, Councillor Andrea Metcalf and councillor Julie Priest 
were in attendance and the presentation of the Eaglehawk Citizen 
of the Year to John Pearce was a highlight.  

Several members attended another meeting to determine what 
happens next for the Dahlia and arts festival, this was also a very 
positive meeting. 

One of our club meetings was devoted to packing kits for foundation 
(preps) at our local schools. Alison has done an amazing job in 
collecting a range of educational support 
materials for distribution to primary schools at Eaglehawk, 
Eaglehawk North, Raywood, St Liborius, Cal Gully and Lightning 
Reef. The packing went very smoothly and they were delivered to 
schools for distribution for the start of the next term.  

A good number of our members teamed together to provide a 
breakfast for golfers at Belvoir Park to raise funds for the 
Imagination Library program. The decision was taken for our club to 
meet all costs of the breakfast, this resulted in a very healthy 
outcome for the project. 
  
Our club was invited to participate in the Rotary Fair which is held in 
Rosalind Park on Good Friday. A book stall was set up in the park, 
which was a great success. It was gratifying to see collaboration 
between our local clubs. 
 

May saw us helping with the O’Keefe Challenge. Handing out 
drinks. We enjoyed an interclub visit to Castlemaine RC with eleven 
members taking the trip down the Calder. A most welcoming  Club 
and a fun night.   On  Federal  Election  Day  we  
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conducted  a  Sausage  Sizzle  at  Lightning  Reef  Primary   School  
selling “Democratic Sausages”. The end of May saw the second 
Community breakfast held at the historic Eaglehawk Fire Station, 
this was well attended, and the next 2 meeting venues were 
enthusiastically booked. The aim of the breakfast was achieved with 
collaboration of different groups taking place. A trivia night was held 
jointly with us and RC Bendigo South, also a wonderful success. 
 
June brought on carparking at the Great Stupa where a light 
spectacular was held. It was atrocious weather however our team 
did a spectacular job. And after publication a meeting conducted by 
Empowering Eaglehawk will take the place of our usual meeting and 
a BBQ on the long weekend for the Central Victorian Chrysler Club 
and Midstate Mopars Bendigo is planned.  
 
As you can see it has been a very busy year, add to the above a 
couple of COVID lockdowns, we as a club can be proud of our 
achievements. A huge thank you to the many helpers throughout 
the year especially to Mick Costello for organizing the many BBQs 
and sausage sizzles. Many thanks Mick. 
 
Geoff Gallagher 
Community Services Director 

 
 

Rotary Four Way Test 
 
 

1. Is it the truth? 
 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 
 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 
 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
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OPEN Saturdays 10.00 am-12 noon 
 

 

Not fire, Covid pandemic nor ill health stopped the bookshop, now in 
its eighth year. 
. 
Special thanks to John Gurr (assistant manager) for the past four 
months. We now have EFTPOS and eventually the novels will be in 
alphabetical order. Thank you to the rostered volunteers who came 
to support John and I on Saturdays in another type of Rotary 
experience and service. 
 
This year the bookshop supplied stock for the successful stalls at 
the Dahlia and Arts flower show and the Bendigo Easter Festival 
market. The bookshop has also encouraged and promoted reading 
in the community by setting up a "Street Library" at the Mechanics 
Institute and through including $5.00 vouchers to the bookshop in 
the Prep Packs donated to local schools. 
 
My thanks to my family for their continued interest in the bookshop. 
 
 
Rita O'Brien 
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ROTARY BOOK STORE 
 

30 High Street, Eaglehawk 
 



 

 

Rotary Foundation                                                  $5,000.00 

Dolly Parton Imagination Library                             $3,000.00 

RAWCS Project - Flood Relief                                $2,000.00 

Rotary Foundation Polio Plus                                  $1,515.00 

      Prep Packs Project 2022                                         $1,444.00 

Maubisse - 10 x Secondary Scholarships                $1,300.00 

      Eaglehawk Secondary College Scholarships  

              (4 x $300)                                                         $1,200.00 

      Griffith University                                                      $1,000.00 

 Timor Leste Knitting Project                                       $852.00 

 National Youth Science Forum                                   $660.00 

 Alola Boys Donation                                                   $550.00 

 Eaglehawk Fire Brigade                                             $500.00 

 Eaglehawk Citizens Brass Band                                 $500.00 

 Community Breakfast                                                  $360.00 

 Primary Schools Scholarships (6 x $50.00)                $300.00 

 Rotary Club Rochester – Flood Relief Efforts             $215.00 

 

 TOTAL                                                                    $18,396.00 
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DONATIONS & GRANTS 

 
2021 – 2022 

 



 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 
 
 

 

Thomas Rothacker                                                     June 1978 
Albert Roy                                                                   June 1981 
Alan Bull                                                                     June 1983 
Kenneth A. Burch          June 1987 

 Ernest W. Miller                       June 1988 
Jack Taylor           June 1988 
Francis D. Harvey          June 1989 
Stanley J. Spencely   (with Sapphire)        June 1989 
Gordon J. McKern (Major Donor)                      June 1990 

      Joseph H. Miles           June 1990 
Leon Maxwell Scott (with 2 Sapphires)        June 1991 
Anita Mary McKern (with 5 Sapphires)        June 1993 

     #      Lindsay H. Roberts          June 1993 
     #     John W. Brook           June 1994 
     #    William R. Parker (with Sapphire)           June 1994 
      Bill O’Brien           June 1995 
     John Haugh (with Sapphire)         June 1995 
 Colin Hutchieson (with 8 Sapphires)          Dec 1995 

Julie Hutchieson (with 8 Sapphires)          Dec 1995  
 Vincent J. Walshe          June 1996  
     Ann Scott            May 1997 
      Joseph Cogo           June 1998 
 Ralph Weeks           June 1998 
     Bill M. Slee (with Sapphire)          May 2000 
     #   Robert J. Layton (with Sapphire)             June 2000 
      Ronald Moss                                                                July 2001 
      Doug Poole (with 3 Sapphires)                        May 2002 
      Howard Osborne (with Sapphires)                     July 2002 
     Peter Ludeman           June 2003 
      William J. Orde           June 2003     
        Douglas Harrison (with 2 Sapphires)                           Aug 2003 
     # David Dolman           June 2004 
     #    John Gurr (with 1 Ruby)          June 2004 
      Vivienne Osborne          June 2006 
      Walter Lourie (with 3 Sapphires)              June 2008 

     #    Alfred Thorpe           June 2008 

     June Layton                June 2009 

 Lola Miller (with 8 Sapphires)          April 2010  
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Paul Harris Fellows Continued 
 

 

 Graeme Lock (with 2 Sapphires)              June 2010 

             Rodney Hanson (Major Donor)                                   Sept 2010 

     Leonie Adamson          June 2011 

 Peter Cox            May 2012 

     #   John Jones (with Sapphire)         June 2012 

     # Mary Preston   (with Sapphire)           Oct 2012  

     # Lynne Cooper (with Sapphire)                      May 2014 

     Colin Anderson (with Sapphire)           Jan 2012 

     #      Rita O’Brien (with 2 Rubies)          Nov 2012 

     David Richards           June 2013 

 Jillian Barker                 May 2014 

 Leslie Dingfelder           May 2014 

     Elizabeth Dingfelder                      June 2014 

  Maureen Lougoon           Dec. 2014 

 Leon McGlashan (with 4 Sapphires)         April 2015 

             Jack Millonig                                                                 July 2015 

     #   Charles Cunneen            June 2016 

     #    Ronald Payne (with 2 Sapphires)                    June 2018 

     #    Alison Bacon                        April 2019 

     Heather Ridge           Sept 2019 

       Carolyn Robinson                            June 2020   
     #   Geoffrey Adcock          June 2020 
     # Gary Frank           June 2021 
     #      Trevor Lock (with Sapphire)           July 2021 
     # John Pearce             July 2021 

     #      Mick Costello             July 2022 

 

 

     #   Current Member 

 

 

Definition of Rotary 
 

Rotary is an organization of business and professional leaders united worldwide, who provide 
humanitarian service, encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill and 
peace in the world. 
 

There are approximately 1.204 million Rotarians, members of more than 35,907 Rotary clubs in 220 
countries. 
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EAGLE AWARD 
 
 

 
An award donated by the Sutcliffe Family, to be awarded to a 
non-board member who has given outstanding service to the 
club during the year. 
 

 

   1985-86 John Haugh         2004-05 Graeme Lock 

   1986-87 Des Harvey      2005-06 Charles Cunneen    

   1987-88 Lindsay Roberts      2006-07 Heather Ridge 

   1988-89     Colin Hutchieson              2007-08 Rita O’Brien     

   1989-90 Jeff Lougoon                 2008-09 Doug Harrison 

   1990-91 John Brook      2009-10 Bill Slee 

   1991-92     Stan Spencely      2010-11       Maureen Lougoon 

   1992-93     John Gurr      2011-12       Doug Poole 

   1993-94     Peter Ludeman          2012-13       Rita O’Brien 

   1994-95     Len Hands                        2013-14       Leon Scott 

   1995-96     Joe Miles 2014-15   David Dolman 

   1996-97     Ralph Weeks      2015-16       Leon McGlashan   

   1997-98     Alan Bull 2016-17 Walter Lourie 

   1998-99     Leon Scott      2017-18       Mick Costello 

   1999-00     Trevor Lock                       2018-19       Graeme Lock 

   2000-01     Hans Siegloff      2019-20       Geoff Gallagher 

   2001-02     Lesley Siegloff                  2020-21 Trevor Lock 

   2002-03     Walter Lourie                    2021-22 John Gurr 

   2003-04     Gordon McKern 
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PAST PRESIDENTS 
 
 

 

 
 

1966-67          ARCH VINCENT 
1967-68          TOM ROTHACKER 

1968-69          FRED STRAUB 

1969-70          PIERCE GRENFELL 

1970-71          BILL O’BRIEN 

1971-72          KEN BURCH 

1972-73          ROY PARKER 

1973-74          ALAN BULL 

1974-75          BILL MILLER 

1975-76          RAY JACKSON 

1976-77          JOE MILES 

1977-78          JIM EVANS 

1978-79          JOHN GURR 

1979-80          BILL SLEE 

1980-81          KEN GULLICK 

1981-82          GORDON McKERN 

1982-83          LEON SCOTT 

1983-84          LINDSAY ROBERTS 

1984-85          KEITH ALLCOCK 

1985-86          STAN SPENCELY 

1986-87          VIN WALSHE 

1987-88          BILL ORDE 

1988-89          JOHN HAUGH 

1989-90          GORDON FORBES 

1990-91          HOWARD OSBORNE 

1991-92          WILF CONBOY  

1992-93          ROB LAYTON 

1993-94          RON MOSS   

1994-95        JEFF LOUGOON 

1995-96        DAVID DOLMAN 

1996-97        NOEL WICKS 

1997-98        LEN HANDS 

1998-99           BILL SLEE 

1999-00          WAYNE McAULIFFE 

2000-01           DOUG HARRISON 

2001-02        ALF THORPE 

2002-03        HANS SIEGLOFF 

2003-04        BILL PETERSON 

2004-05        ROB LAYTON 

2005-06        WALTER LOURIE 

2006-07        PETER COX 

2007-08        DOUG POOLE 

2008-09        ALF THORPE 

2009-10        JOHN JONES 

2010-11        GEOFF ADCOCK 

2011-12        COLIN HUTCHIESON 

2012-13        COLIN ANDERSON 

2013-14        RON PAYNE 

2014-15        RICHARD EPSKAMP 

2015-16        CAROLYN ROBINSON 

2016-17        RON PAYNE 

2017-18        ALISON BACON 

2018-19        ALISON BACON 

2019-20        JOHN JONES  

2020-21        MICHAEL COSTELLO  

2021-22        GARY FRANK
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MEMBERS 

 

As at 30th June, 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   ADCOCK Geoff    (Beryl) 

   BACON Alison     (Darren) 

# BROOK John    (Pat) 

   COOPER Lynne 

   COSTELLO Mick     (Mandy) 

   CUNNEEN Charlie     (Mary) 

# DOLMAN David      (Nola) 

   FITZPATRICK Brian   (Gail) 

   FRANK Gary    (Lola) 

   GALLAGHER Geoff   (Marg) 

   GURR John 

   JONES John   (Marjorie) 

# LAYTON Rob     (June)    

   LOCK Trevor     (Marie) 

   O'BRIEN Rita 

# PARKER Roy 

   PAYNE Ron    (Debbie)  

   PEARCE John   (Nicole Ellerton)    

   PRESTON Mary   (Laurie) 

# ROBERTS Lindsay 

   SANDERSON Jenny  

   SMITH Eric 

# SPENCELY Jan 

   THORPE Alf      (Joye O'Meara) 

   WALKINGTON Lindsay  (Margaret) 

   WATTS Tim    (Sue)

 

# Honorary Member 
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2022-2023 ROTARY YEAR       
 

 
 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR                                                                AMANDA WENDT             

 

  
 

BOARD MEMBERS  
 

 

 

PRESIDENT                                                                               GEOFF GALLAGHER 

VICE PRESIDENT                   MICHAEL COSTELLO  

PRESIDENT ELECT                                    ERIC SMITH                       

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT                                GARY FRANK 

SECRETARY                                   JOHN JONES 

TREASURER                             ALISON BACON 

COMMUNITY SERVICE DIRECTOR                                   ERIC SMITH 

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE DIRECTOR                                   JOHN JONES 

YOUTH SERVICES DIRECTOR                                             MICHAEL COSTELLO 

FOUNDATION DIRECTOR                                 GARY FRANK 

MEMBERSHIP                                                                        MICHAEL COSTELLO 

FELLOWSHIP      BRIAN FITZPATRICK 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR             ALISON BACON 
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